From: Laurie Dykstra [mailto:lauriedykstra@outlook.com]

Sent: Monday, June 25, 2018 10:43 AM

To: Maureen cole <<u>m.cole@hay.net</u>>; Rebekah Msuya-Collison <<u>clerk@southhuron.ca</u>>; wayne deluca

<waynedeluca@hotmail.com>; Craig Hebert <jayjoel@golden.net>; Dan Best <cao@southhuron.ca>

Subject: Exeter Swimming Pool

Hi All - I am very concerned as to the manner on how the Exeter Swimming pool is being landscaped at the front - facing north. The surrounding pool area should be maintenance free. The chips that have been placed should be removed and cement or interlocking bricks should be placed down and also in the area where the dirt is (where the bushes were located to the north east front area. The whole area should be maintenance free. The chips will only have weeds grow up in them and the chips will end up in the swimming pool. The cedar tree to the west and ivy should be ripped out right now, while you have the machinery there and make the sidewalk from south and north connect and put down interlocking brick or cement in that area also. No grass to cut at all. Little areas of grass are hard to cut. The 3 evergreen trees to the south of the swimming pool should be removed and that area be as easy to maintain as possible, due to the accessibility area.

The front grass area, flagpole area and lilac flower bed should all be removed and create a parking lot for about 10 cars. There is no need for grass in this area. YOU NEED PARKING FOR Swimming Pool and Splash Pad!!!!! Do not take down the trees to the east, but make the parking lot off of Andrew St. keeping the angle parking on the east side of the trees for shade. This should all be down now when the pool will not be ready until July 15th, so that you have a finished product and have everything ripped up at once, and not doing it next year and not have it ready for the swimming season in 2019.

Thank you for your consideration.

Laurie Dykstra.